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2.1.1 FIREFIGHTING GLOVES
Safeguard America Glove Company, the current supplier of the FDNY FireGuard® Commander Gloves, has
been acquired by LION.

As part of the transition from the name and brand of Safeguard America to LION, there will be aesthetic changes
(branding and labeling) made to the Commander glove.

There will be NO CHANGE in the makeup or composition of materials of the Commander glove.

The new labeling and branding changes to the Commander glove are as follows:

1. Updated heat transfer stamp from the FireGuard® brand to the LION® brand, which is located on the back of
the glove. This is a heat transfer applied to the leather prior to assembly, and there is NO CHANGE in the
makeup or composition of materials from the current glove. The CROSSTECH label is applied to the back of
the right hand glove only. The left hand glove does not have a CROSSTECH label attached.

2. The third-party NFPA certification labeling attached to the inside of the glove will have a name change on the
label from FireGuard® to LION®. It will also have an address change to LION Corporate.

3. The User Guide attached to the glove upon receipt of new product will have a name change from FireGuard®
to LION®. It will also have an address change to LION corporate.

4. The polyethylene bag in which Commander gloves are packaged and shipped will transition from FireGuard®
to LION®.

Once again, there will be NO CHANGE in the makeup or composition of materials of the Commander glove.

By Order of: Salvatore J. Cassano, Fire Commissioner
Edward S. Kilduff, Chief of Department
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